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16 September 2019

Excellency,

Further to my letter dated 13 September 2019, regarding the silence procedure on
the revised final draft of the political declaration of the high-level mid-term review of the
Small Island Developing States Accelerated Modalities of Action (SAMOA) Pathway,
pursuant to General Assembly resolution 72/307, I have the honour to inform that the
silence on the revised draft has not been broken.

I avail myself of this opportunity to thank H.E. Mr. Satyendra Prasad, Permanent

N Representative of Fiji, and H.E. Ms. Geraldine Byrne Nason, Permanent Representative

of Ireland, for their leadership and commitment in executing this mandate, as well as to
all delegations for their engagement throughout the process.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.
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Maria Fernanda Espinosa Garcés

All Permanent Representatives
And Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York



%% IRELAND

16 September 2019

Excellency, : )

We write to you in our capacities as Co-Chairs appointed by the President of the General Assembly
to facilitate intergovernmental consultations for a concise, action-oriented and inter-governmentally
agreed political declaration of the high-lével mid-term review of the SAMOA Pathway.

We are pleased to be in a position to inform you that the Political Declaration has been endorsed by
silence.

- The co-facilitators would like to offer sincere thanks to all delegations for the constructive and
courteous spirit in which the preparatory work on this process took place.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurance of our highest consideration.

Sincerely,
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Satyendra Prasad . Geraldine Byrne Nason

Permanent Representative Permanent Representative



